

Saint Vincent de Paul Primary School 167A Ligoniel Road BELFAST BT14 8 DP



2<sup>nd</sup> February 2022

## COVID UPDATE

Dear Parents/ Carers of pupils in Nursery and Primary One

The Nursery and Primary One/ Miss O' Rawe's class will reopen on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> of February. Unfortunately, the staff in Ms Glover's class continue to test positive for COVID. Due to the current staff shortages Ms Glover's class will now reopen again on Monday 7<sup>th</sup> of February. I really apologise for this continued disruption and for any inconvenience that may have been caused.

Learning packs are available from the school office.

In the meantime, can I urge you to support me with the following:

- ✓ If your child has symptoms of COVID please keep them at home and take a Lateral Flow Test
- ✓ The most common symptoms of COVID-19 are recent onset of a new continuous cough and/or a high temperature and/ or a loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

Any concerns or queries please do not hesitate to contact me. Many thanks for your continued patience and support.

Yours sincerely

Bronagh McVeigh











Principal: Bronagh McVeigh